OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING FOUNDATION, INC.
JANUARY 12, 2019- CARDINAL CENTER - MARENGO

The Foundation Chairman, Dennis Filo, called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.  Secretary Snively called the roll and the following Officers and Directors were present:

O.S.T.A. President and Director-at-Large Robert Caplinger, Vice President and SW Zone Director Tim Hunsaker, Treasurer Courtney Haning, SE Zone Directors Steve Corwin and Ed Detty, NE Zone Director Ron Arter, Past President and NE Zone Director Doug Gormley, NW Zone Director John Mueller, Youth Director Dave Schock, A.T.A. Delegate and SW Zone Director Michael Blair, 1st Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer, and 2nd Alternate A.T.A. Delegate Clyde Findley.  Museum Director Betty Peterson and NW Zone Director Tony Gioffre were unable to attend.

The Board reviewed the minutes from the last meeting on October 20, 2018.  Doug Gormley moved to accept the minutes as written.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  Secretary Snively advised the board that Luke Spengler would arrive around noon to participate in the meeting.  She also read an e-mail received from Camille Ranzau in which she expressed gratitude from herself and her family regarding the induction of her father, William Jaqua.   
Treasurer Courtney Haning presented his financial report.  Prior to the meeting, Courtney sent the Directors his financial report covering all expenses and income from 01/01/2018 to 12/31/2018.  The Foundation balance for the end of the year is $65,318.08.  Taxes are due May 15th so Courtney will begin preparing information for the accountant.  The Foundation endowment account is currently $514,000.00.  With a move to accept the treasurer’s report by Director Mueller and a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  

The Hall of Fame committee met on November 10th.  Chairman Doug Gormley reported a good meeting with good discussion that was relatively short requiring only one ballot to determine the inductees.  The 2019 inductees are Dan Schock, Dean Townsend and John Sayle.  Noreen suggested the bricks for the inductees be presented during the induction ceremony and the board agreed.  Noreen presented the board with the current list of candidates for Hall of Fame consideration.  She has arranged for a small tent to be constructed in front of the grandstands for the Thursday evening ceremony.  Noreen revised the on-line application for HOF consideration, adding a space for the A.T.A. number of the person submitting the candidate.  The rotation of the HOF committee members was discussed.  For 2015, the 2-year term of William Lawless (SE zone) was completed by John Evick due to the illness of Mr. Lawless.  Steve Corwin became the SE zone representative for the selection of the 2016 HOF inductees and he completed his second 2-year term this year.  With the approval of the Board, Ed Detty agreed to serve as the new SE zone representative for next year’s 2020 Hall of Fame selection committee.  Mr. David Brusman Sr., the southwest HOF chairperson, has also completed his second 2-year term.  At the next board meeting, a new SW representative will be considered.  Further discussion may be necessary regarding the rotation of the zone committee members to allow for only one zone representative to be replaced every year, as set by the Hall of Fame by laws.   
Noreen presented the museum report for Betty Peterson.  Betty has purchased an electric picture frame for slide presentations, and she is currently working on the history of the trap machine.  The annual Hall of Fame reception plans are moving along.  If anyone would like to donate the wine or the cost of the music, please let her know.  The featured gun club is Marietta and she would like any photos or articles pertaining to the club that might be of interest.  The featured shooter will be Laura Mote Christopher and Laura’s youth team will be featured as well.  Five mannequins have been purchased for a            5- person squad display.  Noreen placed a black ribbon on the displayed picture of Hall of Fame Inductee Willis “Willie” Anderson who passed away. 
Dave Schock reported that the annual youth coach’s meeting will take place on February 9th at the Moulton Gun Club.  The 2019 featured coach will be determined at that meeting.  The youth program has several new teams.  Next year’s MidwayUSA donation application has been submitted.  This year, the MidwayUSA youth teams received a portion of $30,000.00 if they held a fundraiser or made a donation, and 13 teams qualified for the split.  This part of the program will only continue for another year or two.  At the SCTP regionals, the targets were not registered- probably due to the handicap rules.  Dave wants to encourage the singles to be registered. The October Collegiate Shoot is a non-registered program as well.  The program for the shoot was 200 skeet, 200 sporting clays, 50 bunker, 50 five-stand and 200 trap and nineteen schools participated. (Alabama, Arizona State, Bethel University, Clemson, Concordia, Eastern Kentucky, Emmanuel College, Fort Hays State, Grace College, Hawkeye Community College, Hillsdale, Kentucky, Lindenwood, Martin Methodist, Michigan State, Northern Kentucky, Purdue, Wisconsin and Youngstown State)
Skeet-184 shooters- won by Fort Hays with a score of 989, high score 199
Sporting Clays-191 shooters- Fort Hays and Lindenwood both had 919, high score 193

Bunker- 33 shooters- won by Martin Methodist with a score of 179, high score 41

5-Stand- 81 shooters- won by Martin Methodist with a score of 219, high score 48

Trap- 220 shooters- won by Fort Hays with a score of 988, high score 199
Bobby Caplinger has completed arrangements for the E-Z-GO golf cart (black) and the aluminum trailer that will be raffled as our annual fundraiser.  Noreen has the tickets for the Directors to sell.  Evolution AG is a returning sponsor for the Kubota event.  The OSTA has purchased a cammo Kubota 400 RTV.  Noreen will print all necessary signs and have the information clearly listed in the program regarding the drawing and shoot-off for the Kubota.  The popular 50/50 raffle will again take place at the Zone Shoot and the State Shoot.  Noreen will provide the necessary tickets.  Dave Shock has arranged for another 7 Gun - Giveaway for the State Shoot. (2 Henry Golden Boys, 1 Henry 30-30 rifle, 2 BT 99, and 2 Winchester pump)   
Under old business, the Board agreed to the same stipend as last year.  Courtney reiterated that he will remain as treasurer until a qualified person is chosen.  He has also agreed to stay on and educate a new treasurer until they are comfortable with the job.  He stressed the importance of the new treasurer working with the secretary, as it is now.  Courtney stated they have the coordination of the two positions down to a science.  They are partially cross trained and able to fill in for each other for a short period.  Noreen provided the Board with the information and donation form for the Blaser fundraiser.  
Courtney is keeping the list of participants and holding the ticket sales.  The Board agreed that Roger Brenner should be our fundraiser consultant.  A deadline has not been determined for the Blaser raffle.  Noreen has set up the scholarship application to be completed on line if desired, and they are due by March 15th.  Voting on the recipients by
the Zone Directors will be the primary agenda at the April 6th Board meeting.  Noreen reminded the board that the scholarship program began in 2008 and four $1,500.00 scholarships were awarded that year.  The scholarships are to be based on need, academic record and trapshooting accomplishments and/or affiliation. 

Under new business, Dave Schock reported that Roger Brenner has strongly suggested the OSTF send a large portion, or the whole amount of the 5% annual draw, back to MidwayUSA to receive the available matching funds.  

Dennis Filo asked if there was any more old or new business.  Being none, Steve Corwin moved to adjourn.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously and the meeting was completed at 10:17 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Noreen Snively

O.S.T.A. Secretary                           
